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To: Reading Area Transportation Study Coordinating Committee 
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Re: Memoranda of Understanding (MOU), MPO Boundaries and Coordination of 

Transportation Planning and Programming 
 
Date: July 11, 2024 
 
 In May of 2023 staff submitted ‘smoothed’ Urban Area (UA) boundaries to the 
Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) for their approval.  Due to several issues outside 
of our purview, we finally received FHWA approval on May 10, 2024. 
 
 Every ten (10) years after that approval is received, updated MOU’s with all our 
surrounding planning partners are executed.  These MOU’s clarify planning and funding 
responsibilities within each MPO’s planning area including portions of UA’s that cross 
MPO boundaries.  RATS will be executing updated MOU’s with the Lehigh Valley 
Transportation Study (LVTS), Delaware Valley Regional Planning Commission (DVRPC), 
Lebanon County Metropolitan Planning Organization (LEBCO MPO), and the Lancaster 
County Transportation Coordinating Committee (LCTCC MPO).  Between RATS and 
LVTS, LEBCO, and LCTCC, there will be no exchange of Surface Transportation – Urban 
(STU) funding since the cross-boundary portions of neighboring UA’s are very small.   
  
 However, since a significant portion of the Philadelphia UA’s population extends 
into eastern Berks County, the MOU between RATS and DVRPC will include an allocation 
of STU funding from DVRPC’s annual Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) equal 
to 0.3564% or approximately $1.34 million over the four years of the recently adopted 
FFY 2025-2028 TIP.  A similar situation previously existed between RATS and the 
Northeastern Pennsylvania (NEPA) Alliance since a portion of the Reading UA extended 
into Schuylkill County.  With the revisions to the UA’s after the 2020 Census, that situation 
no longer exists and there will no longer be an exchange of STU funds from RATS to 
NEPA. 
 
 At the July 11, 2024 Technical Committee meeting, a recommendation to the 
Coordinating Committee was made to fully execute the MOU’s with LEBCO and 
LCTCC.  Staff will be asking for an action to execute the MOU’s.  DVRPC approved 
the MOU on July 27th but has not obtained a signature from the Chairman.  LVTS will not 
be acting until their August meeting.  Execution of these two MOU’s by RATS will occur 
in September.  
 
 If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
MDG/ 
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